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Looking ahead Term 1 
 

Week 9 Week 10 Looking Ahead continued 
Monday 21

st
  

 9-9.30 Open Classrooms – 
Literacy 

Tuesday 22
nd

  

 School Tours 9 – 9.30am  

 Yr 5 Shoe polishing and desk 
cleaning – gold coin donation 

Wednesday 23
rd

  

 Yr 5 Shoe polishing and desk 
cleaning – gold coin donation 

Thursday 24
th

  

 12pm Yr 5 Holy Week 
Presentation 

 All Project Compassion boxes 
to be returned by today 

 3pm Online booking for 
parent/teacher interviews close 

Friday 25
th

  

 Good Friday 

 Monday 28
th

   

 Easter Monday 
Tuesday 29

th
   

 Yr 6 Easter Story 8.45am 
Wednesday 30

th
   

 Just ASC AGM 7.30pm in the 
Library 

Thursday 31
st

 

 Closing date for all ICAS entries 
Friday 1

st
 April  

 School Photos – Remember to 
wear your full school uniform and 
bring your sport shoes if you have 
sport on Friday 

 

April 

 Mon 4th Cross Country 

 Tues 5th Yrs 3&4 Soccer Gala Day 

 Thurs 7th Yrs 5&6 Soccer Gala Day 

 Friday 8th End Term 1 

 Tues 26th Term 2 commences 
Change-over to winter uniform for next 
two weeks 

 
As a result of surveys, parent feedback and discussion at our last P & F Meeting, we will be changing the format of 
our newsletter.  Starting Term 2 our Newsletter will now consist of two main components: 
 
COMPONENT #1            St Kieran’s Chronicle 
This will be prepared weekly.  It will consist of a calendar and some specific items e.g. Communication from the P & F.  
The calendar will list upcoming events three weeks in advance.  Items listed in the calendar will be hyperlinked so that 
parents who are interested in a particular item, will be able to either read more or print out related documentation. 
 
COMPONENT #2            The LEARNING Quarterly              
This will be prepared quarterly (or each term).  It will consist of detailed initiatives and directions in our teaching and 
learning here at St Kieran’s.  It will inform parents of current practice and programs or projects.  The items will fall 
under the headings of:  Teaching and Learning     Mission     Pastoral Care 
 

Principal  

 
Dear Families 
This Sunday begins Holy Week; Palm Sunday, when Jesus entered Jerusalem and 
began the journey towards his passion on the cross.  Within a week Jesus would be 
betrayed and deserted by those he loved, handed over by his own people to the 
authorities, tried and condemned to death.  In all this he could see the front side of his 
own passion; in spite of what he saw his Palm Sunday journey went on.  Jesus faced 
up to the realities of his own destiny. 
 
Because of our own human nature we each have our own private Palm Sunday 
experience or journey where we might be exposed to personal pain or illness, family 
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problems, lack of financial ability, loss of employment, difficulties with our children or perhaps a growing sense of 
emptiness.  Perhaps this Palm Sunday we might take time to reflect on the journey of our own life, to draw strength 
from the courage Jesus showed in accepting the realities of his own life.  Maybe we might pray for a strong faith in our 
life so that Easter and Resurrection are beacons that draw us ‘home’ at the end of our own journey. 
 
This Sunday our Year 1 families will gather for Palm Sunday Mass celebrated by Fr Dave Austin.  Next week all 
families are invited to the church of St Kieran on Thursday 24 March at 12pm as the students present their Holy Week 
liturgy.  Parents are able to take their children home after this liturgy but please ensure you notify their class teacher. 
 

Homework Policy 
This year there will be a review of the 2012 St Kieran’s Homework Policy.  As discussed at the P&F this week I would 
like to call for a forum of parents, teachers and students to assist in this process of review.  Greg Whitby, executive 
director of schools for the Catholic Diocese of Parramatta writes in “top of the class” for the local press this week that 
a homework rethink is needed.  
 
“Parents tend to equate homework with good learning and teaching; the more homework the better the 
outcomes.  However, quantity doesn’t equate to quality especially in education.  We shouldn’t think that more 
homework, technology or even funding will result in better learning outcomes. “ 
 
If you would consider being in a forum group to give a perspective on the current 2012 St Kieran’s Homework Policy 
please notify the school office in the coming week.  I am looking to have a forum with parents, teachers and students 
by the end of the term to revise and update the current policy. 
 

Complaints Handling Training for Schools 
Yesterday Julia Postle and I attended a Complaints Handling Seminar (Ombudsman New South Wales) provided by 
the diocese for leaders in schools and senior administration officers.  
 
My keen learning from the day was in regards to strategies that the school can further adopt in resolving conflicts and 
managing complaints.  Another learning I took from the day was the benefit of reviewing feedback and parent 
comments and the possibilities this opens up for the school.  I greatly valued the engagement and commitment of the 
parent community who attended P&F meeting and the members of the School Board at meetings held this week. 
 
God bless,  

  
 
. 

Terri Paterson 
Principal 
 

Assistant Principal 

 

Open Classrooms 
This is a reminder that we will be opening our classrooms to parents on Monday morning (21 
March) from 9.00am (just after Assembly) until 9.30am.  Come in and view Literacy Block in 
action.  See your child working on tasks that are specifically designed to meet explicit needs.  
 

Online Booking for Parent Teacher Interviews. 
Many of you have been booking your interviews online and so places are starting to fill up.   I 

have included below the information regarding Parent Teacher Interviews, from the last newsletter and urge to book 
your time before next Thursday when the site will be closed.   
 
You will be able to access the School Interview website (in order to make bookings) from Monday 14 March until 
Thursday 24 March.  It will be closed at 3.00pm on the Thursday (March 24

th
) 

 
These interviews will involve all grades from Kindergarten to Year 6.  Parents of children in Years K-6, please follow 
the prompts below.  
Go to www.schoolinterview.com.au and follow these simple instructions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Go to www.schoolinterview.com.au 
and enter our school code. 

Then follow 3 easy steps. 

http://www.schoolinterview.com.au/
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STEP 1 is where you REGISTER.  Please note that even if you registered last year you may need to register 
again.   
AFTER you have completed STEP 1 (Registration) you will be sent a pin which will allow you to then access the 
Schoolinterview website.   
STEP 2 – once logged in you will be asked to enter the names of the students you wish to make a booking for.  (i.e. 
the names of your child/children).  When you have done this, click on go to bookings and use the drop down menu to 
choose the correct year level for your child/ren.  You will then need to click on the drop down menu add a class in 
order to select the appropriate teacher for your child.  
STEP 3 – Click on the class teacher and select a time! 
NB*** Year 6 parents must only book in with Mrs Jane Hocking.  Mrs Hocking and Mrs Watson will both be present at 
the interviews but for “ease of booking” – make sure you select Mrs Jane Hocking to book a time! 
 
 

 
 Remember interview times cannot be changed or cancelled after Thursday 24 March when bookings will close.   

 If you don’t have internet access or need any assistance with bookings, please speak to your child’s teacher. 

 If there are no suitable times available on the schedule, please inform the class teacher via a written note.   

 
Should you find, that after Thursday 24 March (due to an emergency) you cannot attend the arranged interview 
please contact the school office. 
 
Please note – Interview times have been organised into 15 minute timeslots as the actual interview is 15 minutes in 
duration.  
 
For parents who have more than one interview please ensure that you do not book consecutive interviews but that 
you allow at least 15 minutes between your interviews in order to allow for a smoother and more time efficient “flow” to 
the interviews.  As you can appreciate, finishing one interview at e.g. 3.30 and then beginning the following interview 
at 3.30 does not allow for movement and may then have a flow on effect in terms of time management. 
 
Please find attached to this Newsletter a form which parents should print out and fill in, returning it then to the 
appropriate classroom teacher.  This form assists teachers to better inform you of key issues you may wish to discuss 
regarding your child.  We ask that you return the form to the class teacher as soon as possible.  Thank you in 
anticipation of your attention to this! 
 
Also….The children in Years 2-6 are expected to attend and be involved in the interview process.  We believe that 
students are empowered when included in this process.  Research shows us that children who reflect on their learning 
are better able to plan for future learning, set goals and accept responsibility for their learning journey.  These are the 
skills we aim to develop in our students at St Kieran’s because we believe they are valuable aptitudes to have as 
members of modern society in the 21

st
 century.    

 
Have a lovely weekend! 

Marisa Bombardieri 
 

Religious Education Coordinator 

 
Responding to the spiritual and emotional needs of others is a form of mercy.  
 

Under the banner of responding to need is the teaching those lacking knowledge/understanding.  

When you click finish, you can either print your interview timetable or email it to yourself!  If you 
don’t receive an email straight away – check your junk mail folder.  Also, if something comes up 
you can return to www.schoolinterview.com.au  and change your interviews until bookings are 
closed by the school. 

e5x2e 
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In your family this act of mercy, and patience, may look like:  

 helping with homework; 

 showing children how to grow plants/vegetables, clean, make things; 

 establishing and enforcing house rules; 

 committing yourself to learning about the Catholic faith and sharing your understanding of the faith with others; 

 sharing your insights, knowledge, and skills with others, especially friends, fellow students, co-workers; 

 taking time to ‘tutor’ those who are just beginning tasks. 

 
Attached to today’s newsletter is a family oriented Way of the Cross that you may wish to read and pray with 

your family. 
 
Congratulations to the children of the Parish and School who have completed their First 
Reconciliation. Thank you to their parents, teachers and group leaders for their evangelising 
work in passing on our faith to our children. Thank you to the Parish Sacramental Team and to 
the Priests of our parish for facilitating the Sacrament of Reconciliation.  

 
YOU ARE INVITED: 

All families, friends and parishioners are invited to attend our Holy Week Liturgy on Thursday the 24 March in the 
church.  Our remembrance of Jesus’ journey to the cross commences at 12.00pm 
 

Dates for your Diary  
Grade 1 Family Mass   Sunday 20 March 9.30 am Church 
Palm Sunday Liturgy by Kindergarten Monday 21

 
March  2.30pm  Assembly area 

Holy Week Liturgy   Thursday 24 March 12.00pm Church 
Resurrection Liturgy prepared by Yr 6  Tuesday 29 March 8.45am  Assembly area 
 
Yours in Religious Education,  
    Mrs Kerrie Wetzlar 
 

 Awards 

 

KC Aurelia S, Kurtis S KR Sophia S, Jack P 

1L Lachlan S, Belinda M 1R Cooper M, Zoe M 

2B Max M and Ana Luiza D 2S Charlotte H, Sunny S 

3B Noah K, Shae L 3S Nadia J, Lucas A, Lily Q 

4R Ruby N, Sam Z 4U Tara N, James M 

5L Charlotte M, Ruby M 5W Grace P, Ella H 

6 Stella N, Kai M, Mia B, Harry C 
 

Italian Emilia H, Leila D, Phoenix B, Samuel C,  
Eve S 

 

School News 

 

Sibling Enrolments 2017  
Enrolments are now open and application forms are available online or from the school office.  If you have a sibling 
starting at St Kieran’s in 2017 we ask that you complete and enrolment form and return to the office as soon as 
possible. We ask that all enrolments are in by the end of May.  
 

School Photos 
 Individual envelopes for school photos were sent home at the beginning of the week.  Please note the following 

 School Photo day is Friday 1 April 

 Any queries please contact MSP Photography 9499 6555 directly 

 Payment is cash only – no change is given.  Cheques are not accepted.  Parents may order and pay online 
through the MSP website www.msp.com.au .  Instructions are on your envelope.  Online orders close at noon the 
day prior to photo day.  Late orders are subject to a $20 penalty fee 

 Every student must present their own envelope 

 Envelopes to be returned to the class teacher on or before April 1
st
. 

 Family envelopes have also been sent home today via the eldest child 
 

ICAS Competitions 
Dear Parents                                                                                              
Educational Assessment Australia (EAA) conducts an Academic Competition called ‘International Competitions and 
Assessments for Schools’ (ICAS)’ for students  in Years 3 – 6 who are achieving at a high level and wish to participate 
in the competition.     
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Due to increasingly stringent compliance expectations our school Assessment Policy requires that we implement a 
comprehensive and detailed program of assessments and as such we are able to gather a very thorough and specific 
understanding of the students’ individual ability.  This then impacts on the time dedicated to teaching and learning 
and so we are required to monitor that mandated times for teaching and learning are met.  Taking all of this into 
consideration then, we’ve had to make decisions which will ensure that quality teaching and learning time is not 
continually “eroded” by additional activities.   
 
As is our normal practice, we are offering the competitions in the areas of Writing, English and Mathematics to 
students in Years 3-6 only. The competitions will be held on days mandated by EAA, however they will be held at 
8.00 am rather than during school time.  The dates are as follows: 
 

Writing Wednesday June 15 - (Cost: $18.70) 
English Tuesday August 2 - (Cost $8.80) 
Mathematics Tuesday August 16 - ($8.80) 

 
Should you wish that your child enter one or multiple subject area/s for this competition you will need to… 

1. Fill in the form attached indicating which of the competitions will be entered. 
2. Enclose cash, a cheque made out to the school or complete credit card details, for the correct amount of 

money. 
3. Ensure that on the day of the competition your child/ren is/are at school by 7.50am in order to commence 

the competition. 
 
Please return the form and correct money in a labelled envelope to school by Thursday 31 March.  All competitions, 
regardless of the sitting date will need to be paid for by this date.  This is to facilitate a more efficient processing 
method.  (Please note:  Cheques to be made payable to “St Kieran’s School”). 
 
Kind regards, 

Marisa Bombardieri, Assistant Principal 
 
The National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence  
This year the ‘Action’ day is on Friday 18 March.  It is an opportunity for the 
whole school community to 'take a stand together' against bullying and 
violence. 
 
The day is an initiative of the Safe and Supportive School Communities 
Working Group made up of all Australian education authorities.  It is 
managed on behalf of Australia's government.  The day is recognised so as 
to send a powerful message that bullying and violence is never okay. 
So we stand together at St Kieran’s to say:  Bullying. NO WAY! 
  
At our school we aim to create a safe and supportive school community for 
everyone.  Sometimes, it can be difficult for parents or carers to know what 
to do when their child talks to them about bullying.  You are an important 
part of our work to prevent bullying and to respond effectively if it happens. 
Stopping bullying involves everyone.  
 
If your child talks to you about bullying:  
1. Listen calmly and get the full story. Your calm response is important to 

allow your child to tell you all about the situation.  After they’ve told you 
their story, ask questions to get more details if you need to: who, what, 
where, when.  Although you may feel some strong emotions about your 
child’s experience, try to keep calm to avoid more distress to your child. 

2. Reassure your child they are not to blame.  Many children blame themselves and this may make them feel even 
worse.  You could say things like, ‘That sounds really hard to deal with.  No one should have to put up with that.’ 
or ‘I’m so glad you told me.  You should be able to feel safe at school; that’s not fair at all’. 

3. Ask your child what they want to do and what they want you to do.  A critical part of your response is to avoid 
jumping in to solve the problem.  While it is natural to want to protect your child, helping them to find their own 
solution is a better option.  It helps them feel they have some power in the situation. 

4. Visit www.bullyingnoway.gov.au to find some strategies.  The website has tips and ideas for different bullying 
situations.  One idea is to practise strategies at home to help your child feel more confident. 

5. Contact the school.  Your child may be reluctant for you to do this, so discuss the idea and reassure them that 
the school would want to know and is able to help.  Make an appointment to meet with your child’s teacher and, if 
you need to, ask to talk with the principal.  Contact the school immediately if you have a concern about your 
child’s safety. 

http://www.bullyingnoway.gov.au/


6. Check in regularly with your child.  Keep the conversation going.  It can take time to resolve issues, so check in 
regularly with your child about their experiences and their feelings.  Your ongoing support is important 

 

Year 5 Fundraising 
Year 5 has been discussing service to our community.  We would like to work for a gold coin which will be donated to 
CARITAS.  
The services we have decided to perform are polishing shoes and washing class desks.   
 
Next Tuesday and Wednesday, before school, at morning tea and at lunch time Year 5 students will be in the 
playground polishing school shoes for a gold coin donation.  During the day we will also visiting classes during their 
sport time to clean desks, again for a gold coin donation.  
Thank you for supporting our service to our community and CARITAS.  

 

Project Compassion Boxes  
Many families have undertaken giving up treats in their family and placing the money in their Project 
Compassion box. These boxes are due to be returned to the school over the next week. The Mission Team 
will be collecting the boxes from the classrooms at 12.00 each day next week.  Once again thank you for 
your support of CARITAS Australia.     
 

Whooping Cough 
We have had a case of Whooping cough reported in the school.  Here is a brief outline of symptoms and care:  

 Time from exposure to illness:  7 - 20 days. 

 Symptoms: Starts with a running nose, followed by persistent cough that comes in bouts. Bouts maybe followed 
by vomiting and a whooping sound as the child gasps for air. 

 Do I need to keep my child home?  Yes, until the first 5 days of a special antibiotic have been taken. 

 How can I help prevent spread?  Immunisation at 2, 4, 6 months and 4 years of age.  A special antibiotic can be 
given for the patient and close contacts. Case should be excluded from childcare and school until 5 days after 
treatment begins. Unimmunised contacts may be excluded from childcare unless they take the special antibiotic. 

 
Further information can be found at:  http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/factsheets/Factsheets/pertussis.pdf  
 

‘Beauty Bank’ Appeal 
A big thank you for the generosity shown from our school community to all those who brought along things for the 
‘Beauty Bank’ appeal.  I was overwhelmed once more.  It is so special to be a part of this giving community. 

Wendy Rose on behalf of the Mission Team 
 

Sister Marilyn Kelleher SGS 
Last Saturday 12 March Sr Marilyn Kelleher died peacefully at Bethany Nursing Home, Eastwood, after a long battle 
with cancer. Many of the Stella College community would remember Sr Marilyn for her keen intellect, her lively 
disposition, her sense of humour and her passion for Catholic Education.  Sr Marilyn also had a love of history and 
she had great knowledge of the history of the Good Samaritan Sisters.   
 
Sr Marilyn was Principal of Stella Maris College from 1982 until 1993. Many of the current staff and ex-students have 
fond memories of her and her time in leadership here.   

 

Sport News 

 

Broken Bay Sport Trials 
Congratulations to the following students who have made it through to Polding: 

 Girls Hockey:  Zara H and Rose C  

 U11 Rugby League:  Kai M 
 
Well done and good luck! 
 

Parent Community   st.kierans.pf@gmail.com 

 

P&F News 
A separate email will be sent home from the P&F containing information from their latest meeting.  Please take the 
time read what is happening with your representative body. 
 

Uniform Shop 
Don't forget winter uniform change over is in the first 2 weeks of Term 2.  It would be a great help if you put your order 
in asap (forms attached). 
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Girls 
Winter tunic 
White long sleeve shirt 
Girls tie 
Long navy socks or navy stockings on cold days 
 
Sport: summer uniform or long sleeve sports top and 
dance pants  

Boys  
Navy trousers 
Long sleeve white shirt 
Tie (elastic tie available for Kindy to Y2) 
Navy socks (same as summer) 
 
Sport: summer uniform or long sleeve sports top and 
navy micros fibre track pants 

 
Jumpers: polar vest, polar fleece, micro fiber track jacket or Woollen jumper  

 
 Opening hours: every second Thursday from 8.30am - 9.30am – next open Thursday 24 March and then every 

2
nd

 Thursday after (7 April etc).  

 Orders will be filled alternate Thursdays. Order forms available at reception or on the website. 

 Stock held at office: ties (girls & boys), hats, excursion bags, & scarves.  Please have the correct money as only 
small change is held. 

 EFTPOS and credit card facilities are available at the Uniform Shop. 

 If you have any uniform queries please email: lizsnell72@gmail.com 
 

Canteen 
Thank you to all the Volunteers, without you our Canteen could not operate. 
 
VOLUNTEER REQUIRED: There is a permanent spot on a Wednesday in Week 8 of each term: 15 June, 7 
September, and 30 November.  If you can help out on these days please text or email Jo Nesbitt. Thanks in advance. 
 
NEXT WEEK’s ROSTER (Term 1 - Week 8): 
Wednesday 23 March: Julie Russo, Cameron Matthews 
Thursday 24 March: Jaclyn Schoene, Sondra Hamill 
Friday 25 March: Good Friday 
 

  Full day Volunteers are required from 8.50am to 1.50pm. 

  Morning Volunteers are required from 8.50am to 11.15am (M). 

  Lunch Volunteers are required from 11.15am to 1.50pm (L). 
 
https://www.flexischools.com.au 
Any changes to the canteen roster, please contact: Jo Nesbitt - joanne.nesbitt@dbb.catholic.edu.au or text 0410 629 135 
 

Parish News 

 
Please return all Project Compassion boxes to the class teacher next week.  The Mission Team will collect them from 
the classrooms.  Please return all by Thursday 24 March  

 

Community News 

 
Enrolment Applications for Year 7, 2018 close soon 
We are now enrolling students currently in Year 5 for Year 7, 2018.  Please 
visit the College website www.matermaria.nsw.edu.au or contact our 
Enrolment Registrar for a prospectus, Application for Enrolment or to register 
for a College tour. Applications for Year 7, 2018 close on April 6, 2016. 
 
 

 Arranounbai High Tea 2016   Please join us on Saturday 30 April, 1.30pm at Arranounbai School, 5 Aquatic 
Drive, Frenchs Forest  Early Bird Tickets $50 per person.  Tickets purchased after 20th April $65 per person.  
Stalls • raffles • lucky door prize.  A delicious array of savouries & desserts including scones jam & cream.  
ENQUIRIES: Jayne 0412 909 462  

 Go4Fun Program Register NOW for a FREE Term 2.  If you are looking to get your child exercising in a fun and 
non-competitive environment, as well as developing healthy eating habits, register now for a FREE Go4Fun 
program. Programs will running at Narrabeen in Term 2.  Join a local Go4Fun program and help transform your 7 
to 13 year old child into an active, happy, motivated child this year.  Go4Fun involves both parents and children, 
and focuses on developing healthy eating habits, building self-confidence and getting kids more active. The 10 
week Go4Fun programs are coordinated by NSW Health and will commence in the first week of Term 2.  
Sessions run after school  and include informative games, fun and active exercise activities, tips on healthy food 
and portion sizes, label reading, a supermarket tour and more.  You can register or find out more information by 
making a free call to 1800 780 900, visiting www.go4fun.com.au, or contacting the Go4Fun Coordinator on 9462 
9568. 
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ICAS Competitions 

 

I would like my child ______________________________________ of class _________ to participate in the following 

ICAS competition(s)  

 

Competition Competition Date Cost Tick to participate 

Writing- Yrs 3-6 Wednesday June 15 $18.70  

English-  Yrs 3-6 Tuesday August 2 $8.80  

Maths–  Yrs 3-6 Tuesday August 16 $8.80  

 

CLOSING DATE FOR ENTRIES:  THURSDAY 31 MARCH 2016 

 

I enclose $________________________ to cover the cost of the competitions.    
   

 
To:  St Kieran’s Catholic School Manly Vale    Date:  ________________ 
 
 

Credit Card Details: (tick one)        Mastercard    Visacard for  $  _____________ 

 
Full name on card:  ________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Card Number:   
 
 

Expiry Date:       Signature:  _____________________________ 
 

 
 

 



 

Return Slips 

 

 

Parent Observations / Comments  
 
 
 
 
 

Child’s Name:  _______________________________ Child’s Class:  _____________ 
 
 
At the Parent/Teacher 15 minute interview, I would like to discuss.  
 
1 Areas of success: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2 Areas of concern:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Parent / Guardian Signature:  __________________________ Date:  ______________ 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 


